SANPETE COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE DISTRICT #2
(FIRE DISTRICT)
Budget Hearing
12/11/23

Present: Nick Lyon, Zack Jensen, Elliot Anderson, Jed Hansen, Todd Robinson, Rex Christensen, Jordon Allsop, Shawn Robison, Sam Draper, Jeffrey Cox, Salvador Cruz, Jay Bartholomew, Stacey Lyon, Ashlyn Sunderland

Zack welcomes everyone out to the hearing tonight, opens the meeting at 7:15 pm. Stacey handed out the 2024 Budget, a couple things, we have projected revenue to be $705,597.04, projected expenses are $526,877.53 so we need to transfer $166,980 into the capital projects fund so we are not over our allowed fund balance. At the top under revenue have the CIB grant and the expense for the grant and remaining balance of Mt. Pleasant’s truck, the fire district's portion is on the bottom of the capital improvements in the 1.6 million, other than that everything else kept the same. When Zack talked to Erick to get this budget sorted out for tonight, he said he was surprised it wasn't on the build list yet, once it's on the list it's three months, he was expecting to see it any day, thinking February or March is when it will be done. CIB grant money is in the PTIF account right now, but we can’t draw off of it, but it's sitting in there. CIB had wanted us to send that money to them to hold, but we have never done it like that before, looked into our contract and it never said we had to send it to them to hold, we can keep it in our PTIF. That might be something they are looking into doing in the future, might be something to keep an eye on.

Motion to close the hearing at 7:25 pm made by Jed Hansen, seconded by Nick Lyon, all in favor, motion passed. Votes were cast as follows: Aye; Nick Lyon, Zack Jensen, Elliot Anderson, Jed Hansen, Todd Robinson, Rex Christensen, Jordon Allsop, Shawn Robison, Sam Draper, Jeffrey Cox, Salvador Cruz, Jay Bartholomew



